
RÉSUMÉ DIGEST

ACT 365 (HB 758) 2016 Regular Session Pugh

Existing law provides for motor vehicle inspections and the fees for such inspections.

New law provides for an inspection fee of $20 for student transportation vehicles.  The $20
fee shall be distributed as follows:  $14.75 remains with the inspection station operator; $4
to the office of state police for traffic law enforcement purposes; and $1.25 to the office of
motor vehicles for motor vehicle and financial responsibility programs.

New law requires that the adjustment of headlights be included in the inspection at no
additional cost.

New law provides that the fee imposed by new law is based on the extensive inspection
required compared to other motor vehicles.

Effective January 1, 2017.

(Adds R.S. 32:1306(C)(6))


